
Exciting News: 
 Well, we have some very exciting news to share with you. We have now signed the contract for the land for 
our church in Pacata, and have given a downpayment to secure it. We will now have roughly two months, till the end 
of March, to make the final payment on the land. We praise the Lord that another $3000 and $5915 has been given 
which brings our total to $88,235 and leaves us with only $11,765 that we lack to reach our goal. With less than two 
months left, we would like to ask you to earnestly pray for this need, and the ministry in Pacata, that the Lord will 
provide and continue to bless them. On our Facebook and Youtube we will be putting pictures and videos over the 
coming weeks, so you can see all that the Lord has done. If you would like to help us reach our goal, please let us 
know by writing at ktwbmw73@gmail.com and you can send your offering to Vision Baptist Missions Inc., C/O 
Bolivia Land Fund, P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville Ga 30534.  

Elite Warfare: 
  If you have lived very long as a Christian, you know that we are all in a spiritual battle, and our enemy fights 
constantly against us. This is especially true when it comes to teenagers that face so many trials and temptations in 
our world today. This past month we had our yearly teen camp, and the focus was on being an Elite Soldier, ready 
for spiritual warfare. Each morning we had classes and after we had service together followed by games and free 
time. At night we had a longer service where the preaching was focused on being soldiers for the Lord where Pastor 
Juan Pacheco from Peru that did an amazing job preaching. In total we had close to seventy teenagers and then 
some that visited each night. We praise the Lord for many decisions that were made, especially one young lady from 
our church in Chiquicollo, that had been coming to church for only a few weeks. During camp she trusted Christ as 
her Savior and has been faithfully attending the church ever since and is now doing discipleship.   

Sowing and Reaping: 
 I was recently contacted by a missionary friend that works in another part of Bolivia. He told me that a 
young man from his church was coming to Cochabamba to study and he had lots of questions about salvation and 
the Bible. Well I recently met with Alonso and he asked me why it would be wrong for him to be Catholic if he didn’t 
choose to be born into his family. I explained to him how although we might be born into a certain family, we then 
have the responsibility to respond to the truth that we hear. After sharing the gospel with him he told me that he 
was going to wait a little and then make a decision. I told him that was fine but that we don’t have the promise of 
tomorrow. We met again the following week and he said that after seeing a car accident that he didn’t want to wait 
any longer and he trusted the Lord at that time. I hope to meet with him weekly to start helping him grow in the 
Lord. 

Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray for Pastor Jorge, the church in Pacata and that the remainder of the funds will come in.  
2. Pray for the church in Quillacollo as they begin to prepare their land for the church. 
3. Pray for the men that we are helping prepare for the ministry. 
4. Pray for Bolivia as political tensions rise and that many can come to know the peace of God.  
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